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This  Addendum to  the College safeguarding Policy is published In line with Government guidance 

relating to restricting attendance due to the national lockdown,: 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file

/957766/Restricting_attendance_during_the_national_lockdown-_schools.pdft 

With the rise in Covid-19 infection rates in January 2021, the college will be closed to the vast 

majority of students. The college will allow access to those deemed vulnerable i.e those with Social 

Care intervention, and those with an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP). These students will be 

offered the opportunity to attend College and access their virtual lessons from The LAB, and may be 

invited in by the Progress Mentor, Academic Progress Mentor or Director of Learning Support and 

Safeguarding. The Vice-Principal and Premises Staff will be informed of students attending College, 

along with the dates and times they will be on-site.  

The Progress Mentor and Director of Learning Support and Safeguarding will maintain close contact 

with all vulnerable students, their parents/guardians and any external agencies working with the 

student and family. The safety of students is paramount, and so any concerns regarding this cohort 

will be reported to the family social worker or other professional in the first instance.  

In the event of a safeguarding incident, Vice-Principal and Designated Safeguarding Lead (Paula 

Blakemore) or Director of Learning Support and Safeguarding (James King) will be on-site to pick up 

referrals and act accordingly. In the event that JAK or PBL are not on site they can be contacted via 

Teams, email or by phone for urgent safeguarding issues. For other safeguarding concerns, all staff 

should continue to make referrals through the Sapien referral function. The Safeguarding Team will 

action referrals remotely and will refer to external services in the usual way.  

It is important for all staff to remain vigilant during remote working and continue to make any 

concerns known to the Safeguarding team as soon as possible. 
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